Diocese of Altoona-Johnstown

Office of the Vicar General

927 S. Logan Boulevard
Hollidaysburg, PA 16648

Telephone: (814) 695-5579
Facsimile: (814) 695-8894
Website: www.dioceseaj.org

MEMO
TO: All Pastors, Parishes and DRE’s
FROM: (Very Rev.) Alan E. Thomas, V.G. W
RE: 2018 SHYCON DATE

DATE: August 20, 2018

Please note this year’s SHYCON will be held on Sunday, October 28'™ at St. Francis
University Stokes Center in Loretto and not October 21* as previously stated.

If you have any questions, please contact the Chancery Office.

Thank you.



